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The tax credit is applicable to qualified
wages paid between March 12, 2020 and
before December 31, 2020.

The tax credit is available to any organization
ordered by a governmental authority to
suspend or reduce business operations due
to COVID-19 or has experienced a 50%
decrease in gross receipts in the current
quarter compared to the same quarter of the
previous year.

A company that received a PPP loan is not
eligible to utilize the tax credit.

Companies with more than 100 full-time
employees can utilize the credit for wages
paid to employees not working.

Companies with less than 100 full-time
employees can utilize the credit for wages
paid to all working and non-working employ-
ees.

Under the original law, the amount of the tax
credit was equal to 50% of the qualified wag-
es paid to the employee (up to $10,000 per
employee, which equates to a maximum tax
credit of $5,000 per employee for the whole
year), plus the cost of healthcare benefits to
the employee.

The tax credit was also capped at $5,000 for
all qualified wages paid during 2020.

Governmental employers are not eligible for
this credit.

EMPLOYEE RETENTION TAX CREDIT UPDATES

The end date has been extended to June 30,
2021 (or the first two quarters of 2021)

The tax credit is still available to any
organization ordered by a governmental
authority to suspend or reduce business
operations due to COVID-19.

Organizations who experienced an 20%
decrease in gross receipts in the current
quarter compared to the same quarter in 2019
will now be eligible for the tax credit.

Under the new law, a company that receives a
PPP loan is no longer prohibited from utilizing
the tax credit; however, wages paid with
the proceeds of a PPP loan that have been
forgiven are not eligible. This change in
eligibility is retroactive for wages paid after
March 12, 2020.

Amended employment returns can be filed to
now take additional for 2020.

Under new law, the threshold for eligibility has
increased to 500 employees.

Additionally, companies who were not in
existence for all or part of 2019 will be
allowed to claim the credit.

Under the new law, the amount of the tax
credit has increased to 70% of the qualified
wages paid to the employee (up to $10,000
per employee, which equates to a maximum
tax credit of $7,000 per employee per each of
the first two quarters in 2021). This increase
now includes the cost to continue providing
healthcare benefits.

This max total of $14,000 per employee is
available even if the employer received the
original $5,000 tax credit in 2020.

Under the new law, public colleges and uni-
versities, medical or hospital care companies
and federal instrumentalities, such as federal
credit unions, are now eligible to receive the
tax credit.

The information above is subject to change. The charts above are provided for general guidance by Ellin & Tucker and are not intended

to render accounting, business, investment, legal or tax advice or services. Please contact your CPA for more information.

ELLINANDTUCKER.COM

®


https://www.ellinandtucker.com/
https://www.facebook.com/ellinandtucker
https://www.linkedin.com/company/ellin-and-tucker/

